
Medical School
By ROBERTA HUFF

SEVERAL MEMBERS of the Medical School
faculty were on the program at the meeting
of the Oklahoma Academy of Science held
early in December at Stillwater .
Dr . Samuel A. Corson, assistant profes-

sor of physiology, gave three illustrated lec-
tures, "Comparative Permeability of Liv-
ing Cells to Cations and Anions," "A Quan-
titative Method for Microinjecting Con-
trolled Quantities of Aqueous Solutions in-
to Living Cells," and "An Optical Torsion
Micro-lever for Measuring Cell Permea-
bility ."
Dr . Donald B. McMullen, assistant pro-

fessor of bacteriology, gave an illustrated
talk on "Recent Developments in the Con-
trol of Water Itch ." "Gasometric Studies
of Carbohydrate Oxidation by Hydrogen
Peroxide" was the subject of a joint paper
given by Dr. Mark R. Everett, professor
of biochemistry, and Louis E. Diamond, in-
structor in biochemistry .
A joint paper on "The Catalysis of Car-

bohydrate Oxidation by Iron and Copper
Salts" was presented by Dr . Everett, Dr .
Fay Sheppard, '27med, instructor in bio-
chemistry, and Clifford F. Gastineau, '41ba,
a junior medical student from Norman .

Alumni
Dr . Alice Cooper Ferdinand, '38med, for-

merly of Hobart, has set up practice as a
specialist in the diseases of infants and chil-
dren at Peoria, Illinois, after serving for 18
months as resident in pediatrics at Presby-
terian Hospital in Chicago.
Lt. Eugene Fay Lester, '41med, has been

transferred to the School of Aviation Medi-
cine at San Antonio, Texas. He was a visit-
or in the School of Medicine in December .
Dr . William R. Flood, '41med, formerly

at the Alameda County Hospital, Oakland,
California, is a physician for the U. S. Fi-
delity and Guaranty Company at Canol
Camp in northwestern Canada .
Dr . JamesL. Haddock, '32med, and Mrs.

Haddock have chosen the name Thomas
Paul for their baby son born recently in
Norman .
Maj. J. H. Hammond, '37med, and Mrs.

Hammond (Dorothy Hume, '34ba) are
the parents of a baby son, Robert Hume
Hammond, born November 9 in Okla-
homa City . Two of the baby's grandpar-
ents are also alumni, C. Ross Hume, '98ba,
'00ma, Anadarko attorney, and Mrs. Edith
S. Hammond, '15ba, Chickasha. Major
Hammond was stationed at Morris Field,
North Carolina, as a medical officer in the
Army Air Force.
Lt . Com. H. P. McCrimmon, '25med,

on duty with the Navy Medical Corps at
San Diego, California, underwent a major
operation in the Naval Hospital at Corona,
California, in November .
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The need of our Government for funds with which to

buy munitions and equipment for our armed forces is a

constant one. . . . In fact, the need is increasing from

month to month .

That is why we, as individual citizens, are being asked

to invest at least 10% of our monthly income-every

month-in War Bonds and Stamps . The need is so great

that sometimes we, as individual citizens, are likely to lose

sight of what War Bonds mean to us as an investment .

There are patriotic reasons enough, but there are also ex-

cellent personal reasons why we should invest in War

Bonds.

All of the employees and executives of this bank are

purchasing War Bonds in an amount exceeding 10% of our

annual payroll . If you haven't already joined the 10%

War Bond Club, do it now!

LIFE MEMBERSHIP in the University of Oklahoma Association costs $60, which
may be paid at the rate of $5 .00 quarterly. One Life Membership includes both

husband and wife, if both are Sooners. Get Sooner Magazine for life!
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